SHORT CIRCUIT MOTOR SPORT ASSOCIATION INC

Servicing motorsport in Queensland since 1977

President: Len Falknau Vice-President: Stephen Roos Secretary: Michelle Mugliett

Treasurer: Kylie Roos ABN 52 502 752 630 www.scmsa.com.au



PO Box 2456 Toowoomba Qld 4350 Mobile: 0488 097 032 secretary@scmsa.com.au

Date: 20/09/2025

President's Update – Carnell Raceway

Dear Members,

I wanted to provide you with an update on the progress at Carnell Raceway and what has been happening over the past couple of months.

Unfortunately, we are still no closer to locking in a date at Morgan Park for later this year. The venue remains heavily booked and we are awaiting a formal proposal for available dates and the costings break down to the club. We would like to thank the team at Morgan Park for working with us to try and keep our events happening for 2025.

Please be assured that the committee is continuing to explore all possible options to ensure racing opportunities for our members. We will provide further updates as soon as more information becomes available.

At this stage, we still do not have a confirmed date for when we will be able to access the track. At the end of August, we sent a letter to SDRC seeking an update on the progress being made to address the identified safety concerns, as well as an indication of when the facility may be reopened. This information is essential for us to start planning and setting dates for next year's events.

Throughout September, we have also made several follow-up phone calls to Council but were advised that the staff we have been dealing with are currently on leave. Council has indicated that by the end of this month, they hope to provide us with a clearer and more transparent timeline so that we can all move forward with certainty.

We wish to advise you that the Freedom of Information (FOI) request regarding the Safety incident at Carnell Raceway has now been lodged and processed by the relevant authority.





SHORT CIRCUIT MOTOR SPORT ASSOCIATION INC

Servicing motorsport in Queensland since 1977

President: Len Falknau

Vice-President: Stephen Roos Secretary: Michelle Mugliett

Treasurer: Kylie Roos ABN 52 502 752 630 www.scmsa.com.au



PO Box 2456 Toowoomba Qld 4350 Mobile: 0488 097 032 secretary@scmsa.com.au

This step ensures that the club will have access to all available information connected to the matter, providing transparency and clarity moving forward. Once the documents have been formally released, the committee will review the contents and share any key outcomes or actions that may affect our club operations.

In the meantime, thank you for your patience as we continue working hard to secure the future of events at Carnell Raceway.

Your ongoing support, patience, and commitment to the club are greatly appreciated as we work through these challenges together.

Yours in Motorsport

Len Falknau President Michelle Mugliett

Michelle Mugliett

Secretary



